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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

 

 

26 August 2025 

 

 

 

 

Dear  

  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 29 July 

2025. You requested the following (numbered for ease of response):  

Please confirm whether Verian NZ and/or The Navigators Ltd act or have acted on behalf of 

IRD.  

If they do: 

1. Please confirm what data is shared with them in working with them. 

2. Please provide all meeting notes between the IRD and them 

3. Please advise what the terms of reference are for these contracts 

4. Please provide any advice received by the IRD relating to this in the context of recent 

data breaches, what precautions have been taken and what the risk of breach is 

considered acceptable 

5. Please advise what steps have been taken to ensure Verian does not use this extensive 

data in advising other clients. 

6. Please advise what advice has been received in the context of scam emails - for 

example, how sending follow up emails to IRD calls from non-IRD domains affects trust 

and transparency 

7. Please advise how many follow up emails IRD agreed Verian could send? How does this 

compare to what is generally considered harassment? At what point would a service 

complaint about regular follow ups be justified 

8. Survey emails are stated to be anonymous. Does following a survey link notify that a 

specific user has clicked a survey link 

9. does simply opening the email result in a notification to any party 

10. what advice has the IRD received on "voluntary" follow ups to government enquiries 

and the impact this has on people from countries without a tradition of open 

government.  

11. the email for follow up questions is to a non-govt, non-nz verian domain. Is any of this 

information (or any of the survey data) stored outside of New Zealand.  

12. the email link to privacy policies is itself on a non-govt, non-NZ website. What discussion 

has there been about linking to an official page for this. Is there no available NZ govt 

webpage that could easily confirm this and most of the above 

13. what is the response rate to these surveys 

14. how many queries and/or complaints have you received (please consider this email a 

complaint) 

On 22 August 2025, you clarified the timeframe of your request to be for the 12-month period from 

29 July 2024 to 29 July 2025. 










